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New South Wales News.
Dear Editor, I’m sorry but once again I drag the chain for the Courier deadline, in spite of my good intentions to be like the prince and get it in early.

Will try to keep it brief but much has happened since my last surat, both at home and further afield.

On the home front, our first episode was in the evening of April 23rd where attempts were made to break into our unit from both driveway and balcony windows. Fortunately my slide stops prevented entry and our only loss was two insect screens and slightly burnt curtain. We have upgraded to better security because of the lesson.

As expected we only had four of our members present on a glorious Anzac day, being Harry Handicott, Col Holley, Paddy Kenneally, self plus Chris Hartley as proxy for Jack and my old mate Alan Gray M.M.M.C. from Wollongong. We were pleased to have two of Nancy Teague’s daughters and Robert Gregg join us for the N.S.W. Association Service at our Memorial prior to the main march.

Our sincere congratulations to all concerned with those wonderful reports in the June Courier, and best wishes to the newly elected officers. I have been in touch with Pres, Ray and I’m sure he will continue the fine traditions of the past. Few Units have maintained the same kind of bonds for over half a century. It makes one sad to read the obituaries of those we have lost in recent times and over the years, I’m sure Harry and Happy will make a North Coast report. We don’t have many contacts down south except for Ron Morris, Betty Craig and Joan Fenwick, all of whom have their personal problems.

Have been in touch with Patricia Weller for a report on Eric who has had a rough time over the past few months and spending time between Wyong Hospital and Wyong Nursing Home.

On July 24th Edith had a fall at home and cracked the neck of her “good” femur at the hip. Spent two weeks in Manly Hospital and came home last Monday, so I’m back to the caring job. We have the backing up of a wonderful G.P., the visiting nurses, Physio and O.T.s which does help and we’ve also had the Vet. Affairs Home Care lady in three times so far.

Adeliena Oliviera, of one of the daughters of Alexandra da Silva, Timorese recently suffered a stroke and spent time in hospital. I understand she is making satisfactory progress. Her husband Tito has returned to Timor as a teacher.

On a personal note I was recently presented with my 50 years certificate of membership of the R.S.L. and achieved the same from the N.R.M.A. (RAC).

Although my birthday (86) does not occur until 6th Sept, I passed my annual driving test last week with a comment “Well done”, so I can still provide a personal ambulance service.

Our warm regards to everyone, get well wishes to the many on the sick list, and condolences to those who have lost a loved one. Bye for now, Alan Luby. 19/8/01 

